The Boys Brigade members during their visit to the Azman Hashim art gallery.

Boys Brigade members visit UMS
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KOTA KINABALU: Around 40 members
of Boys Brigade (BB) Kota Kinabalu
branch made an educational visit to
Universiti Malaysia Sabah (UMS) on
Friday.

An initiative by the Fourth Kota
Kinabalu BB Company, the purpose
of the one-day visit is to inculcate
continuous learning among the
members and build good rapport with
relevant government agencies.

About 33 senior section members and
seven adult officers had visited the Ibnu

Sina medical museum, Azman Hashim
art gallery, marine museum and Rawja
archery. For many of the members,
the visit was an eye opener to discover
new horizons, especially in the field of
science and art.

According to Sergeant Lewis Liew
of the Kota Kinabalu Fourth BB
Company, the human body is extremely
complicated and he was fascinated on
how dead human organs and corpses
were processed into specimens for
display and scientific research purposes.

The parents also played an important
role in supporting and encouraging
their children to join the activity.

One of the parents, Rose Ladzim
commended the organiser as it has
broadened the minds of her children
and she hoped for more such activities
in the future because they will also
teach them to be more independent.

Boys' Brigade Sabah is an affiliate
of Sabah Youth Council (MBS), a non-
governmental organisation that assists
the government in youth development.



